
SGH HEMLOCK CAMP MEETING & ANNUAL MEETING 2016:   Despite torrential rain during the first 

half of the day, 100+ hardy souls joined us for a gathering of kindred spirits to celebrate and preserve the 

magnificent hemlock.   As described in the invitation flyer, this family-friendly event featured: 

* educational displays and demonstrations by 13 conservation and recreational nonprofits, beetle labs, and public 

land managers 

* great music by Downtown Roy 

* Poole's wonderful barbecue plus everyone's favorite covered side dishes 

* keynote speaker Dr. Bud Mayfield of the U. S. Forest Service in Asheville 

who shared an interesting and hopeful message about progress in the battle to 

save the hemlocks from the HWA, the latest scientific developments, and how 

individuals and groups can help (a pdf copy of his presentation has been added 

to the Resources page -- Other Articles & Publications section.) 

* healthy hemlock saplings available for adoption (6 were adopted) 

* good fellowship with other like-minded people who share our love of the outdoors and passion for preserving it. 

The slate of Leadership Team Members offered on our 2016 ballot was unanimously approved by the attendees. 

Special groups that participated in our Friends Circle with educational displays and information included the 

American Chestnut Foundation, Back Country Horsemen of North Georgia, the predator beetle lab of North 

Georgia College & State University, Georgia Department of Natural Resources State Parks and Wildlife 

Resources Divisions, Garden Club of Ellijay, Georgia Forest Watch, Gilmer County Beekeepers Association, 

Gilmer County Master Gardeners, Len Foote Hike Inn, Mountain High Hikers, Trout Unlimited Blue Ridge 

Chapter, U. S. Forest Service, and Yahoola Outdoors. 

The following groups were invited but were unable to attend: Atlanta Audubon Society, Beetle labs at UGA and 

Young Harris, Benton MacKaye Trail Association, Chattahoochee Nature Center, Elachee Nature Center, 

Fernbank science Center & Museum of Natural History, Georgia Adopt-a-Stream, Georgia Appalachian Trail 

Club, Georgia Conservancy, Georgia Native Plant Society, Georgia Tech Trailblazers, Gwinnett Tech 

Horticulture Club, Mountain Stewards, National Park Service, Over the Hill Hikers, Sierra Club Georgia Chapter, 

Trees Atlanta, and Upper Chattahoochee Riverkeeper. 

THANKS EVERYONE!!! 
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